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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention Second Business Meeting
June 17, 2006

We Protect Southwest Virginia
17 June 2006
The Convention Business meetings of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association where held on Saturday, 17 June 2006 at the Christiansburg Fire Department with 115 members present, representing 24 member departments.
The second business meeting was called to order at 10:35 hours by President David Akers. President David Akers recognized Mr. Buddy Hyde, Executive Director of the Virginia Department of Fire Programs.
Mr. hide gave a report about the Virginia Department of Fire Programs,

· The Department of Fire Programs Funds money will be increased to department.
· Virginia Department of Fire Programs Executive Director Mr. Buddy Hide

· Discussed the Junior Firefighter bill
· There are 11 new burn building in the state of Virginia. The Pulaski County building is near completion.
· There are no budget cuts in the Virginia Department of Fire Programs this year.

· The VDPF offers support services at large scale emergencies, you must go thru the EOC to request this additional help.
Reports:
Audit Committee:

Reported that all books look good.
· Motion made by Mr. John Campbell and seconded by Mr. Pat Saylor to accept.
Motion Carried

Resolution Committee:
Mr. Mike Stevens read the resolution thanking everyone involved in the convention for the hard work and support.
· Motion made by Mr. Kenny Hancock and seconded by Mr. Pottsie Smith to accept.

Motion Carried

Nominating Committee:
The nomination committee presented the following nominations for consideration:

President: Mr. Gary Akers, LongShop McCoy Fire Department


1st Vice President: Mr. Mike Moles, Riner Fire Department


2nd Vice President; Mr. John Campbell, Abingdon Fire Department


Secretary: Mr. Curtis Whitt, Dublin Fire Department


Treasure: Mrs. Vickey McCraw, Newbern Fire Department


Sgt at Arms: Mr. Jeremy Williams, Christiansburg Fire Department


Chaplin: Mr. Kenny Hancock, Draper Fire Department

Asst. Treasure: Mr. Billy Cook, Elliston Fire Department


Asst. Secretary: Miss Jennifer Hollaway, Radford Fire Department


Historian: Mr. David Akers, Christiansburg Fire Department

The elections where held and there where no changes to the nominations.

President David Akers thanked Mr. Jimmy Blount and Mr. Harold Cullop for the items that where set up on Friday night for display.

New Business
President Akers brought up about the association possibly going to a 3 day convention, asked departments to think about going to 3 days due to the tight time schedule.
The membership committee needs help getting departments back into the association and recruiting new departments. If you want to assist please contact the membership committee.

There has been some discussion about the association hosting the convention and forming a committee to line up all the arrangements. This would be a way to build the income of the association and offer members that can not afford or do not have facilities to host a convention an opportunity to do so. This will also help to attract new officers from smaller departments.

The dues have not changed in the last 30 years.

The association is growing.

Meeting Schedule:

Fall Meeting:

10 September, 2006  -  Martinsville Firefighters Cabin, Check website for directions

Winter Meeting:


14 January, 2007  -  Saltville Fire Department

Spring Meeting:


15 April, 2007  -  LongShop McCoy Fire Department

Convention Meeting:


15 & 16 June, 2007  -  Convention, LongShop McCoy Fire Department

With no other business the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 after a closing prayer by Chaplin, Mr. Kenny Hancock.
Thanks to the members of the Christiansburg Fire Department for hosting the Convention.

The next meeting will be Sunday, September 10, 2006 at Martinsville Volunteer Fire Company’s Fireman’s Cabin, Martinsville, VA. At 13:00.

Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary
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